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9. REPORT OF SHIRLEY/PAPANUI YOUTH DEVELOPMENT COMMITTEE MEETING – 3 AUGUST 
2005 
 

 The purpose of this report is to submit the following outcomes of the Youth Development Committee 
meeting held on 3 August 2005. 
 
General Manager responsible: General Manager, Peter Mitchell 

Officer responsible: Anusha Guler, Unit Manager 

Author: Prebashni Naidoo , DDI 941-6726 

 
Report of a meeting of the Youth Development Committee  

held on Wednesday 3 August 2005 at 3.15 pm 
in the Board room, Papanui Service Centre. 

  
PRESENT: Yvonne Palmer (Chairperson), Myra Barry, Ngaire Button and Megan Evans 

 
 
 1. APOLOGIES 

 
  Bill Bush. 

 
 2. YOUTH DEVELOPMENT FUND APPLICATIONS 
 
  The Committee considered seven applications for grants from the Youth Development Fund: 
 
 2.1 Application For Funding – Ben Lennon 
 
  The Committee considered an application from a 14 year old living in the St Albans area 

towards costs associated with his selection to represent Mainland Soccer in the Gold 
Coast Champions Cup tournament in Australia. 

 
   

 
  The Committee considered an application from a 14 year old living in the Mairehau area 

towards costs associated with his selection to represent Mainland Soccer in the Gold 
Coast Champions Cup tournament in Australia. 

 
  

COMMITTEE’S RECOMMENDATION 
 
  That $300 be allocated to Cameron Bell from the Board’s 2005/06 Youth Development 

Fund to assist with costs associated with attending the Gold Coast Cup tournament in 
Australia. 
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 2.3 Application For Funding – Jean-Lloyd Teika 
 
  The Committee considered an application from a 14 year old living in the Redwood area 

towards costs associated with the under 15 Belfast Rugby club team travelling to 
Australia for nine days to play rugby with other under 15 teams. 

 
  COMMITTEE’S RECOMMENDATION 
 
  That $300 be allocated to Jean-Lloyd Teika from the Board’s 2005/06 Youth 

Development Fund to assist with costs associated with attending the under  
15 team’s rugby tour to Australia. 

 
 2.4 Application For Funding – Wiremu Reti 

 
  The Community Engagement Adviser informed the Committee that the applicant had 

withdrawn his application. 
 
 3. SUPPLEMENTARY ITEMS 
 
  The Committee resolved to accept, for consideration at this meeting, two supplementary items. 
 
 3.1 Application For Funding – Floyd Garrick 
 
  The Committee considered an application from a 14 year old living in the Papanui area 

towards costs associated with the under 15 Belfast Rugby club team travelling to 
Australia for nine days to play rugby with other under 15 teams. 

 
  COMMITTEE’S RECOMMENDATION 
 
  That due to the financial constraints of the applicant’s family, that $500 be allocated to 

Floyd Garrick from the Board’s 2005/06 Youth Development Fund to assist with costs 
associated with attending the under 15 team’s rugby tour to Australia. 

 
 3.2 Application For Funding – Brian And Bill Tupai 
 
  The Committee considered an application from two 14 year old brothers living in the 

Belfast area towards costs associated with the under 15 Belfast Rugby club team 
travelling to Australia for nine days to play rugby with other under 15 teams. 

 
  COMMITTEE’S RECOMMENDATION 
 
  That $300 be allocated to Brian Tupai and $300 be allocated to Bill Tupai from the 

Board’s 2005/06 Youth Development Fund to assist with costs associated with attending 
the under 15 team’s rugby tour to Australia. 

 
 4. GENERAL 

 
  The Committee requested that applicants addresses to be included in the report and application 

letters to be attached to the reports for Committee members only. 
 
 The meeting concluded at 3.50pm. 
 

CHAIRPERSON’S RECOMMENDATION 
 
 That the report be received and the recommendations therein be adopted. 


